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MEETING MINUTES 
 

Groundwater Sustainability Agency for the Central Management 
Area in the Santa Ynez River Groundwater Basin 

January 3, 2022  
 

A special meeting of the Groundwater Sustainability Agency (GSA) for the Central Management 
Area (CMA) in the Santa Ynez River Groundwater Basin was held on Monday, January 3, 2022, 
at 10:00 a.m. As a result of the COVID-19 emergency, this meeting occurred solely via 
teleconference in accordance with the latest Santa Barbara County Health Officer Order, as 
authorized by State Assembly Bill 361, and Resolution CMA-2021-001 (passed on 10/20/2021, 
reaffirmed 11/15/2021). 
 
GSA Committee Directors Present:  Meighan Dietenhofer (Acting Alternate), Art Hibbits,  

and John Sanchez (Acting Alternate) 
 

Alternate GSA Committee Director Present:  Cynthia Allen 
 
Staff Present:  Bill Buelow, Rose Hess, Amber Thompson, Matt Young 

 
Others Present: Bryan Bondy, Doug Circle, Len Fleckenstein, Larry Lahr, Deby Laranjo, Curtis 

Lawler (Stetson Engineers), Miles McCammon (Stetson Engineers), Jeff Newton, Anita 
Regmi (DWR), and Brett Stroud (Young Wooldridge) 

 
 
I. Call to Order and Roll Call 

 
CMA GSA Committee Vice Chair Art Hibbits called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. 

and asked Mr. Bill Buelow to call roll. A quorum was met. 
 

II. Consider findings under Government Code section 54953(e)(3) to authorize 
continuing teleconference meetings under Resolution CMA-2021-001 

Mr. Buelow explained that the reasonings for adopting Resolution CMA-2021-001, 
passed on October 20, 2021, and State Assembly Bill 361 which authorized teleconference 
public meetings were still in effect.  

GSA Committee Acting Alternate Director John Sanchez made a MOTION to 
authorize continuing teleconference meetings under Resolution CMA-2021-001. GSA 
Committee Director Art Hibbits seconded the motion and it passed unanimously by roll 
call vote. 

 
III. Additions or Deletions to the Agenda 

No additions or deletions were made. 
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IV. Public Comment  

There was no public comment. 

V. Public Hearing on the Groundwater Sustainability Plan for the Central 
Management Area of the Santa Ynez River Valley Groundwater Basin (CMA GSP) 

CMA GSA Committee Director Art Hibbits opened the public hearing at 10:08 a.m. 
Mr. Buelow announced the public hearing was properly noticed, gave a brief history of the 
CMA GSP preparation process and presented verification from member agencies granting 
GSA Directors authority to vote for adopting the CMA GSP on behalf of the member 
agency.  

 
Mr. Len Fleckenstein asked for status of governance of and funding for the three GSAs. 

Mr. Buelow advised member agency staff continue to meet regarding future governance 
options and a presentation of options was made to GSAs but is not finalized. Discussion 
followed. 

 
Mr. Len Fleckenstein asked where he could find the responses to comments received 

on GSP. Mr. Curtis Lawler advised the response to comments can be found in the last 
appendix of the GSP document. 

 
GSA Committee Acting Alternate Director John Sanchez made a MOTION to close 

the Public Hearing at 10:25 a.m. GSA Committee Director Art Hibbits seconded the 
motion. There was no discussion and it passed unanimously by roll call vote. 
 

VI. Consider Resolution Number CMA-2022-001 adopting the Groundwater 
Sustainability Plan for the Central Management Area of the Santa Ynez River 
Valley Groundwater Basin 

Mr. Buelow read Resolution CMA-2022-001. He noted a couple typographical errors 
to be corrected. There was no discussion.  

GSA Committee Acting Alternate Director John Sanchez made a MOTION to adopt 
RESOLUTION CMA-2022-001, ADOPTING GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY 
PLAN FOR THE CENTRAL MANAGEMENT AREA OF THE SANTA YNEZ RIVER 
VALLEY GROUNDWATER BASIN with corrections for typographical errors. GSA 
Committee Director Art Hibbits seconded the motion and it passed unanimously by roll 
call vote. 

VII. Update and discussion on CMA GSP and Future Governance Options 
 

Mr. Buelow and Mr. Lawler, Stetson Engineers, advised the Committee on the GSP 
upload requirements and that efforts have begun. There was no discussion. 

 
There was no update and no discussion regarding future governance options. 

 








